
Kleefeld PAC Meeting Minutes #31
Date: March 5, 2019

Time: 7:00pm

Present:

Vice-President: Vanessa Rempel Principal: Yvonne Schroeder

Treasurer: Gloria Funk Vice Principal:  Joel Bergen

Secretary: Selma Harder

Agenda:

A) Previous Minutes: M&S that minutes of last meeting be accepted

B) Staff Appreciation

 - worked well bringing a hot snack every day

 - even though low turn out of baked goods dropped off, was enough to go around

C)  Financial Update

 - financial report given by Gloria, see attached statement

 - cheques have been ordered for the PAC account

 - get monthly reports to see balance of accounts ran through the Hanover School Division

D)  Spring Concert - Bake Sale

 - Oliver Twist will be the production on  April 25 for grades 4-6

 - PAC to host a fundraiser bake sale

 - Send out phone message on April 12th asking for baked good donations

 - 2nd reminder to go out April 22nd

 - Setup the same way as Christmas with tables being setup in hallway in front of library 

E) School Report

 - Hanover School public budget meeting was February 5th

 - Cornie Rempel came in Feb 11th for the opening of "I Love To Read" assembly

 - Breakfast fundraiser was Feb 14th; raised around $500.00

 - Feb 21 & 22 was Staff Professional Development days where Dr. Gordon Neufeld spoke on the

Attachment Theory; staff has been debriefing about what was learned

 - Feb 25th Sigmund Brouwer, a real author, came in and did an assembly with the school

 - "I Love to Read" wrap up assembly was Feb 28th; had students and teachers reading

 - Gary Kehler came in to speak to grades 5-8 about fire safety

 - Basketball Pep Rally happening March 6th

 - March 7th chocolate fundraiser begins and ends on March 22nd

 - Grade 8's going for SRSS tour on March 7th

 - March 14th is the Band Bash Fundraiser

 - Report cards go home March 15th and Parent Teacher Conferences to be March 21st

 - Teachers going over the Behaviour Matrix with students again as reminders

 - Barkmans Cartage has been coming in and setting up snow hill for students to sled down

 - Kleefeld Rec Committee has been in touch with the school about working together with them;

community garden for summer

 - Buddy bench has been ordered

 - Student email accounts have option created now that students can only send and receive emails

from teachers

 - more info was added on the website under the Lunch and Canteen menu about hot lunches and 

the milk program; looking for more info of how it runs 
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F) Questions / Comments

 - Interest was expressed from another school PAC to have all the PAC's in the school division to

get together and connect; agreed this would be beneficial to do

 - PAC Facebook Page, another option to notify parents of upcoming evets; discussed if this would 

reach more parents than what it is now

Next Meeting:  Thursday, April 11th @ 7:00pm
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